NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 5th JULY 2010

Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr. S. Steel. Cllr. R. Cox. Cllr. M-C Oswald-Jones. Mrs. J.Childs
Mr.L.Young (Faversham Enterprise)

1.
Apologies for absence.


None received.

2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None.
3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


Still awaiting completed form from Cllr.F.Boucher.

4.
Approval of Minutes.

The minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 10th May 2010 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.

5
Matters Arising from Minutes.

The new church directional sign has been erected in Provender Lane.

The bank at The Trefoil has been strimmed by SBC.

6
Briefing by Mr.L.Young.

Mr.Laurence Young of Faversham Enterprise Partnership gave a briefing on the 11 mile walking guide that passes through Norton.  The committee suggested that the route be changed to include Lewson Street and Worlds End. Mr.Young agreed with the suggestion and advised that he would pass the request onto KCC to amend the proposed route, which at present runs between Lewson Street and the A2.  More information regarding the walking guide can be found at www.faversham.org/walking 
7
Parish Maintenance Scheme.

Two soakaways in Norton Lane have been emptied by KHS.  Another at Tawny Kennels is due to be emptied by 10 August 2010.

A CCT survey by KHS is to be carried out to pipes that run from the road into R.Boucher & Sons’ field at the corner of The Plough in Lewson Street to consider the possibility of the pipes being cleaned to alleviate flooding on the road. 
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The hedge outside Forge House, Worlds End has been strimmed by KHS
The request for street cleansing at Worlds End has been carried out.  Worlds End has now been added to the contractors list for future dates.
The hedge belonging to Norton Ash Nursery is due to be trimmed in Norton Lane.

Spraying of ragwort in Norton Ash Nursery has commenced and due to be completed in the near future.

Cars/Motorbikes for sale at the disused entrance to Norton Ash Nursery at the bottom of Norton Lane have been removed.

The bottle banks have been removed from the lay-by on the A2 along with litter.

8
Planning.


The following planning was discussed:-
SW/10/-555 GDT

Provender, Provender Lane, Norton, Nr.Faversham, Kent ME13 OST

Listed building consent for repairs and alterations to north front, removal of UPVC guttering and replacement with cast iron. – Permission granted.

SW/08/0854 CLD

Land opposite Mockbeggar Farm, Lower Road, Norton, Nr.Faversham, Kent.

Caravan site for one gypsy family.

9.
Councillor’s Reports.

The Chairman reported that the matter of building works that was currently under construction at Provender had been brought to his attention.   The cottages being built were not being described as per the granted planning permission.   Permission had been granted for one six bedroom house and three two bedroom cottages.  Although the six bedroom house remains unchanged, the cottages are now being described as 3 - 4 bedroom (three plus attic room) luxury terraced houses with 4 parking spaces each, with prices in the region of £370k.   The Parish Council has not received any notification of this change from SBC.   The Chairman agreed to write to SBC expressing the Parish Council’s concerns asking if the plans have been changed.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
10.
Correspondence.

The Parish Council had expressed concern regarding lorries parking in lay-bys on the A2 to Cllr.A.Bowles, Leader of Swale Borough Council.  An e mail has been received from Cllr. Bowles notifying the Parish Council that the matter had been discussed at The Joint Transport Board on 14th June and referred to Swale Borough Council Executive.  It was agreed to consider a restriction on overnight lorry parking. Swale Borough Council are currently awaiting a full report.  It was strongly supported by members including Cllr.Bowles that a possible by-law be considered.
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11.
Finance.

11.1
Section two of the 2010 audit annual return was duly signed and a detailed explanation of the variances sent to the Audit Commission.
11.2
The balance of the bank account as at 28th May was £4598. 71p. 
11.3.
The following cheques were approved and signed :-


000381
Norton Village Hall Mgt.Committee
Hire of Hall 05/07/2010
      £  8.    00

000382
Clerks Salary






      £596.  40
12.
Any other Business.


None.

13.
Items for Next Meeting.

Update report regarding planning at Provender.
14.
Date of Next Meeting.

The date for the next Parish Council Meeting will be Monday 6th September 2010 at 7.30p.m.

Meeting closed at 8.40p.m.
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